
TOWN OF DEERFIELD
TOWN BOARD MEETING
December 12, 2016


Chairman Mike Schlobohm called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.  Those in attendance were:   Supervisors Dennis Mandt, Dan Kelly, Brian Berninger, Nick Brattlie, Chairman Mike Schlobohm, Treasurer Korby Holzhueter, Clerk Kim Grob, Patrolman Al Pulvermacher and twelve attendees.

Nick Brattlie made a motion to approve the November 14, 2016, town board meeting minutes with the correction as follows: item E., line seven, to correct typing error of “Rumpf”.  Brian Berninger second the motion.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Public Comment:  Ken Frjelich spoke on the enforcement for possible violations of ordinances for the Oak Park Quarry.  Ken expressed that because of past discussions, he feels the way for the town to move forward in enforcement of quarry ordinances would be to alter the board supervisors.  Dennis Mandt spoke to correct an article titled “Town Board Talks Paving, CUP’s, 2017 Budget” in the November 24, 2016, Deerfield Independent.  Dennis stated that it is Dane County Zoning that notifies residents regarding C.U.P. applications.  Martha Berninger reported that she and Brian attended the Cambridge Library open house and that it was a nice event.  Martha continued to report that she notified Dane County Zoning of a truck with a flatbed trailer hauling a bobcat that came off of the newly established driveway of Oak Park Quarry.  Dan Kelly commented that the tower located next to the quarry has been having tree trimmers there and he believes the truck/trailer would be coming from the tower and not the quarry.  Dan Kelly spoke regarding a town resident who contacted him about a letter to the editor from Cheryl Lemke (Village Resident) and some misinformation in the letter.  Bob Salvo spoke about recent County activity.


Business
a. Discussion and possible action for potential creation of two lots on 4487 State Hwy 73 for Terry McCaughey.  One lot at 2 acres with the original home site and second lot at 1.5 acres.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Jim Lowery represented Terry McCaughey and explained that Terry wishes to separate the existing farm house with approximately 2 acres and create an additional lot with approximately 1.5 acres.  Jim reported he has applied for the 66’ variance through the County for the driveway being shared by all lots on the farm.  The Planning Commission approved the petition with the condition that the density study be received as the two lots were available and it has.  Nick Brattlie made a motion to approve the Terry McCaughey petition and the approval of the variance of the 66’ easement right-a-way with an agreement of all lots sharing the same driveway, as presented to the board.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  Motion approved. 

b. Discussion & possible action on approval for field access driveway off of Heiman Lane for Joey Hannigan.
Joey Hannigan explained he is the new owner of the Ed Schroeder farm and would like to create a field access driveway off of Heiman Lane.  Dennis Mandt made a motion to approve the field access driveway off of Heiman Lane as marked in the maps provided.  Nick Brattlie second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

c. Discussion and possible action on vacating the Ed Schroeder driveway that is located off of Bannon Road.
Joey Hannigan expressed his wish to vacate the Ed Schroeder driveway.  Kim Grob will contact Andy Rumpf to complete the paperwork.

d. Discussion & possible action on temporary liquor license for London Community Center for annual Chili Cook Off event on January 21, 2017.
Kim Grob reported she has received the completed paperwork and payment for the one day liquor license.  Mike Schlobohm made a motion to approve the liquor license for London Community Center for their annual Chili Cook Off event held on January 21, 2017.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s. Motion carried.

e. Discussion & possible action regarding monetary donation to the Glacial Drumlin United Soccer Club.
Connie Philpot and John Kaiser were present to explain the plans for GDU Soccer Club to purchase the land where the soccer field is located.  The GDU Club is asking for the Town of Deerfield (along with other area municipalities) to give a monetary donation.  The board had several questions and asked for the club to gather more information and come back.

f. Discussion regarding Amber Lane.
Mike Schlobohm reported that he talked with Fred Nelson, the person who sold the land to the developers.  The first homeowners of Amber Lane rejected the offer of making the road a town road and therefore it stayed a private road.  The board agreed it is not necessary to keep this item on future agendas at this time.

g. Discussion on Town’s insurance coverage for legal fees in the event that the town is sued.
Mike Schlobohm explained his conversation with the town’s insurance agent, Rural Insurance.  The Town of Deerfield has an insurance policy that is unlimited coverage if someone were to take a lawsuit out against the town.  This only applies if the town is sued by another party.  

h. Discussion & possible action regarding application of blasting ordinances to baseline blast testing.
At this time, there is no further quest with this item.

i. Discussion & possible action to expand the property notification distance of C.U.P. applications.
At this time, there is no further quest with this item.

j. Discussion & possible action on resolution for town representation at meetings and hearings before governmental bodies on matters affecting the town.
Dennis Mandt presented documentation of the numerous communications to other governing bodies in question.  The board feels that a resolution is not necessary at this time.  All board members agreed they will follow the motion passed at the November 14, 2016, board meeting where only the Chairperson reports violations to other Governing bodies on behalf of the town.



k. Discussion & update on Garbage/Recycling Contract.
Korby Holzhueter presented the new garbage/recycling contract with Advanced Disposal.  Discussion occurred of items that should be adjusted to the contract.  An “opt out” clause if the quality of service is not being met, no certified letter required for ending the five year contract and move the collection day to a different day.

l. Discussion & possible action regarding WisVote System maintenance.
Kim Grob reported, the Village of Rockdale Clerk has decided not to take on the WisVote maintenance for the Town of Deerfield.  Therefore, Kim stated that she will start the training videos required to be certified.

m. Treasurer Report
General Account Balance:	                   $51,253.21
Money Market Balance:		                      $83,047.09
Deerfield Real Estate Balance:                 $292.43
Certificate of Deposit:		                         $17,359.33
Mike Schlobohm made a motion to approve the November Treasurer’s report.  Brian Berninger second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Tax Collection Dates
Tuesday, December 27, 2016, from 5-8 p.m.
Tuesday, January 24, 2017, from 5-8 p.m.

Invoice from Reuter, Whitish & Evans, S.C. and Rumpf Law Office was reviewed by the board.  Dennis Mandt made a motion to approve payment to Reuter, Whitish & Evans, S.C. and Rumpf Law Office.  Nick Brattlie second the motion.  Mike Schlobohm abstained.  Roll call:
Nick Brattlie           Aye																																			Dennis Mandt             Aye
Brian Berninger      Aye										Mike Schlobohm        Abstained
Dan Kelly               Aye
     Motion carried.


Clerk’s Report – None

Road Updates/Discussions from Patrolmen
Al Pulvermacher reported a possible head gasket out on the 2007 Plow Truck.  Mike Schlobohm is looking into quotes for the repair.  The board agreed to have Mike and Al approve the choice of machine shop for the repair. 



Agenda for January
Public Comment
Garbage/Recycling Contract update
Clerk Per Diem for WisVote software training
Vacating the Ed Schroeder driveway
2007 Plow Truck Repair update
Glacial Drumlin United Soccer Club donation

Mike Schlobohm reported that he will be attending the Fire Commission meeting tomorrow night.

Nick Brattlie made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:52 p.m.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.
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